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Question 5

(In reference to response DRA-007-DFB, Question 17 Atch 01)

In addition, please explain why plan design changes are also included in the calculation 
to arrive at Line 1 for 2009-2011.

Answer 5

As noted in Exhibit (PG&E-6), WP 17-32, footnote (a), the estimated incremental cost of 
a plan design change is shown separately in the year of implementation. After the first 
year of the plan change, the costs are considered part of the baseline operating costs, 
and are consolidated into the company matching contribution cost.

For example, beginning in 2009, all non-union represented participants with less than 
three years of service are eligible for company match on their contributions up to six 
percent of pay. Before this plan change, participants with 1 to 3 years of service 
received a match on up to three percent of pay; and those with less than one year of 
service were not eligible for a company match. PG&E estimated that eliminating these 
service requirements would increase the annual plan cost by $2,032 million in the first 
year. The annual cost for company matching contributions are forecast to continue at 
this higher level in subsequent years since eligibility for the full company match (without 
regard to years of service) continues for these participants.
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